
TOWN OF THORNTOWN
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
April 1, 2024
7:00 PM

The April 1, 2024, meeting of the Council of the Town of Thorntown was called to order by Council  Vice President, Dave Williams, at 7:00 pm.  The meeting was held at the Thorntown Town Hall, 101 W. Main St., Thorntown, IN.  The Council and citizens joined together in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following were in attendance:
		
	Sara Fairfield, absent				Gary Moody, Utility	
	Dave Williams, Council				Peter DeMass, RDC	
	Bruce Burtner, absent				Leslie Doctor, Park Board
	Shawn McClintock, Council			Sarabi Wallace, Park Board	
	Larry Truitt, Council		 		Nancy Durkin, APC
	Koren Gray, Clerk/Treasurer			Mike Reynolds, Might E Hauling Sweeper Div.
			
	
Presentations/Guests:
		
		Mike Reynolds, Might E Hauling Sweeper, provided a quote for street sweeping the entire town.  For sweeping 9 times per year would be a cost of $2702.24 per sweep without dump fees.  If dump access is needed it would be $3784.24 per sweep.  There would be not sweeping in December, January or February.


Public Comments/Concerns:
	
	Leslie Doctor, Park Board, asked who to contact regarding a dead animal on the trail.  Larry advised this time he would take care of it.	
	

Department/Board and Commissions Reports:
(NO REPORTS THE FIRST MONDAY OF THE MONTH MEETING)
	
Advisory Plan Commission: 
Police:	(Report previously submitted to Council)
Fire: 
Utilities:
Building Inspector:
Park Board:
	Storm Water Board: 
	Sanitary Sewer:
		
	
	

Clerk/Treasurer:

	The Clerk/Treasurer presented 3 checks requesting approval so they could be mailed.  Dave made a motion to allow the expenses.  Shawn made a second.  Motion passed 3-0.
		
	
Consent Agenda: 

	No items
				
Unfinished Business:

	Employee Handbook – clean copy not ready yet

	Lagoon Fencing -nothing to report.  Dave asked if we are fencing the entire area or just the ponds.

	RDC appointments – tabled.  Currently Peter DeMass and Bruce Burtner have been appointed.

	Council Policy and Procedures – the Council would still like to consider

	Sanitary Hot list – nothing to report

	Alley Right of Way Mapping Plan with MS Consultants – Koren will check with MS for clarification of what all this covers.

	Shawn and Nancy were able to give the Clerk/Treasurer some notes from the February 19, meeting.

	Scheduling a meeting to discuss the Thorntown Police Dept. Headquarters has been tabled.

	Bruce is waiting to hear back from D & D in Crawfordsville regarding Trash Clean-up Day.

	In regard to the alley by Pizza King, the engineers said a smoke test would determine where roof stormwater is being directed.  Dave will check with Gary about doing a smoke test.


New Business:  

	Nancy Durkin was given the Oath of Office for becoming a member of the APC.  Sarabi Wallace was given the Oath of Office for becoming a member of the Park Board.

	The Clerk/Treasurer noted that Bodies Race Company is requesting use of the Tom Johnson Memorial Park on April 27.  They are holding a ½ Marathon and need parking and a gathering spot.  Dave made a motion to allow Bodies Race Company to use the park.  Larry made a second.  Motion passed 3-0.

	The Clerk/Treasurer presented a contract from Metronet upgrading the town internet to 1 gig.  Dave and Shawn thought Max was wanting something special or a separate website for the utility department.  We need to follow up with the utility department.
	
Public Hearing:
	
	None


Other Business:

	



Adjournment:

	With no other business to be presented, Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 pm. Shawn made a second.  Motion passed 3-0.



____________________________________			___________________________________
Sara Fairfield							Koren Gray
Council President						Clerk/Treasurer




Date  ________________________________
